
READY RESPECTFUL SAFE 

End of Year Party 

Save the date for our  
Christmas party on  

Wednesday 20th December                   
Party Games, Prizes and Fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foxes 

Newsletter 

Christmas &  Holiday 

E D I T I O N 

We would like to say a big 

thank you to all our 

members, who have made 

this another exciting and fun 

filled year. We would like to 

wish everyone, children, 

parents, grandparents, 

carers and guardians a 

wonderful Christmas and 

happy 

holiday season. 

  

We look forward to 

welcoming everyone in 2024 

 
 

Spotlight 

on…At Foxes we have some 
fantastic engineers and 

constructors.  
Here is just a flavour of 
our fabulous builds that 

can really  
help to extend our 



Tea Boxes 

 
ALL BOXES MUST BE CLEARLY 

LABELLED WITH INGREDIENTS NO 
NUTS of any kind 

NO SESAME SEEDS  
(Including: bread products) 

 

To ensure the wellbeing of all of 
the children in Foxes, tea boxes 

are checked on a daily basis, and 
any food that does not comply 
with these guidelines will be 

removed and returned to you upon 
collection of your child. We 

therefore also ask that ingredients 
are clearly labelled. This could be 

the outer packaging of a multi 
pack or cardboard packet.  

 
Tea Boxes should contain a 

healthy snack and no sweets or 
chocolate. 

Thank you for your 
consideration 

Lost Property 

 

Dear parent / guardian or 
carer, we have  
a lot of members at Foxes, 
so it can be quite hectic and 
unfortunately children’s items 
can get lost. We therefore 
ask that you ensure that your 
child’s property is clearly 
labelled eg: all clothing, 
lunch  
boxes coats bags, sports kit 
etc.. 
 

Items left in the playroom at 
6.00 pm will  
be left in Foxes foyer for the 
week before being sent back 
to school lost property 

 

Thank you for your 

cooperation 

READY RESPECTFUL SAFE 

Reminders 

BREAKFAST 

Our hot breakfast option is 
served 7:30-8:30 am 

Late breakfasts after 8:30am 
are cereals or yogurt 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

If your child attends an after 
school club and is being  
picked up directly from the 
club, we ask that you inform 
Foxes before hand by email 
or message. 

5:00 pm COLLECTION 

All parents / carers are 
required to be on-site  
5 minutes before the end of 
your child’s session in order 
to be off the premises by the 
time the register  
is taken at 5.00pm.  

EXTRA SESSIONS 

Please email 
foxes@deanery.bham.sch.uk 
or  
contact the school office on 
0121 351 6441 and  
we will do our best to 

 

Helena - Miss 

Kennedy,  

Year 3’s TA and 

valued Foxes member, 

is leaving to pursue  

new adventures.  
 

Goodbye and Good 

luck. 

OFFICE OPENING HOURS 
 

If you need to contact Foxes, 
please email 
foxes@deanery.bham.sch.u
k  Please be aware  
that these emails may not be 
picked up until  
the next day.  If you need to 
contact Foxes  
urgently, please contact the 
main school office  
on 0121 351 6441 where a 
message can be left between 
the hours of 8:00am and 
4:30pm 

 

 

This half term has been a 

very busy activity filled 

term,  

Including Remembrance 

Day’, ‘Children in Need’  

and ‘Thanksgiving’.  

We are now full steam 

ahead to the festive 

season,  

with lots of ideas to make  

and do, as well as our 

half term craft topics of 

‘Festivals’ and 

‘Christmas’ 

 


